
ART TRIUMPHING OVER LIFE



(original copy with English translation)





I present to you two manifests that intro-
duce and conclude my work.

They are two for transparency reasons but 
must be considered as a single work.  

The first one exposes my character and the 
promises in which he lives.
The second puts him down in history and 
expands his ambition in order to include 
the whole world.

The shattering of the notion of art has been 
pushed to its climax before me. I’m here to 
underline it and help anyone who wants to 
take advantage of it.

Art is now just an excuse for me to spread 
joy.

It thus took 4 artists to totally liberate this 
imaginary concept : Marcel Duchamp, Pablo 
Picasso, Jeff Koons and  Nicolas Janssens.





Manifest 1





SONG FOR MY JOY





I don’t want to accumulate knowledge, I 
don’t want to accumulate memories. I’m 
not going anywhere because I’m already 
everywhere. 

All is well, there’s nothing to be done. I 
don’t want to change the world, I don’t 
want to change society. 

I have no judgment to make about any-
thing. No comment to add. There’s nothing 
to be found in what I do. Don’t think I’m 
trying to embellish things or propagate 
any ideology.





We only ever see what we want to see.
It’s all in perfect harmony, I’m just kee-
ping myself happy.
The only thing I’m interested in remem-
bering is my own joy.

The popularised idea of happiness is just 
an unconditional love that can be prac-
ticed like any other gymnastics. 

There is no objective reality, each of us 
is stuck in his own little world of percep-
tions. It is therefore difficult for me to be-
lieve that there can be any kind of sharing 
between beings.





Language has built us a reality and locked 
us in.

We look at this reality through the eyes of 
the past. This reality is made up of more or 
less rigid concepts that we keep in mind. 
Therefore, we can only experience the re-
hashing of the past, which then already 
projects itself into the future and ends up 
destroying our concept of linear time. 
We cannot even ensure that there is a pre-
sent moment because it is impossible to 
capture it through our senses or our in-
tellect and can only be read through what 
we have been taught about it, through our 
culture.





We have been programmed to observe 
things that are not really there and we can 
only escape this experience through phy-
sical death.

To me, life is a myth, we can only have be-
liefs about it. 
I imagine it as a continuous movement 
that is invisible to us in our dimension 
and there is no way to access another di-
mension except through our fantasies and 
imagination. If there is no life, there is no 
death.
We are death, all that we say we experience 
and see is too rigid to





concur to what I call life. 
Every culture, every identity demands to 
hate life and to wage an absurd combat 
against it.

My imagination allows me to play with all 
the concepts that have been passed down 
to me and thus to feel as if I could free 
myself from all ties, from all constraints. 
I don’t distinguish between the satisfac-
tions I imagine, that I fantasize and reality.
I don’t worry about doubting or finding 
reasons outside of my own little personal 
power.





Reality is infinitely manipulable and dis-
tortable. I will always bend it to my own 
advantage.

There are never too many simple, happy 
things in my world.

Art is always ideal, always perfect no matter 
its form. That’s because art doesn’t exist. 
As in the majority of human activities, we 
only deceive our senses and project reas-
suring scenarios outside of ourselves to al-
lay our fears. It is the most absurd struggle 
against the reality we think we are expe-
riencing and the most entertaining I find.





Everything we pretend to live or experience 
is always just entertainment, our monolo-
gues serve to feed the construction of our 
little life stories made of violent identities, 
second-hand dreams and frantic search 
for sensations.
I seek no truth, no ideal other than that of 
my own joy. This one allows me to accept 
the wait.

What I show you through my work is a 
reflection of the world in which I want to 
live and in which I live as soon as I re-
member it in my mind, it is simple and 
constantly joyful no matter what happens. 
I would sacrifice everything to it, that is to 
say, I would sacrifice everything for myself.





There’s no doubt, ever. Doubt comes from 
thinking that things might be going dif-
ferently than the way they are going. It’s 
an aberration. Things are and that’s it, if 
you want them different then you create a 
problem. I’m not interested in problems.

What I do is only a reflection of the joy I 
claim to cultivate in the depths of my so-
litude.

I want to be the servant of my own joy. I 
don’t know what I’m doing, but I’m doing 
it all the way. Without talent, without fu-
ture, without past, without intelligence, 
without refinement, without reference. My 
joy is raw and all-powerful.





Every moment, every millisecond that I 
think I experience is the same opportunity 
to convince myself that things are simple 
and joyful if I decide to impose this judg-
ment on them. All other reasoning creates 
problems and problems, as I have already 
told you, do not interest me.

My joy, I impose it immediately, without 
plans for the future, without a fixed struc-
ture, without questioning, without hope. 
Satisfaction is immediate and always at my 
disposal, otherwise I don’t want it.

My work is like a little song I sing every 
day. I’m the little bird I watch in the gar-
den.





Manifest 2





THE WORLD AS A PLAYGROUND





I propose myself as the final point in the 
history of Western art.

I shall only make one conceptual work of 
art and it will be my life.

The history of art was invented through 
artists and works of rupture, I am the final 
rupture.

My work marks the end of the need to dis-
cuss the notion of art or artist. Everything 
is art or nothing is. I blur the notions of 
reality and illusion so that they become 
one. In this unity alone is the freedom, the 
absolute power that we all seek.





It’s a real celebration that I propose. A joy 
that seizes everything in its path. I paint 
for your future, I mark the age of inno-
cence and indifference. Simple and abun-
dant joy.

I could very well do nothing more, produce 
nothing more, everything in this world is 
already perfect, I will carry on reminding 
you of this.

My concept is simple, I offer you the world 
and everything in it as a ready-made. A 
ready-made that belongs to its spectator.

I close the digression opened by Duchamp 
by denying that there can be any link other 
than fantasised and in any case incommu-
nicable between the idea and the work of 
art.





My work invites you to take ahold of it, it 
invites you to see in it only what you want 
to see in it. In any case, this is what you are 
already doing, so my work has achieved its 
claim and can be considered complete.

After me you’re all artists now, so there 
won’t be any more artists I’m the end.
The absolute power I have found and I 
give it to you if you want to believe in it.

You have been trained to seek joy, or at least 
satisfaction. Satisfaction coming from ex-
periences, sensations, accomplishments, 
approvals from others, et cetera. 
Satisfaction that always comes from so-
mething outside of yourself. Too often, you 
focus on what leads





to this state rather than on the state itself. 
I offer you a discourse that empowers you 
and always gives you the opportunity to 
feel satisfied if that is what you really want. 
And this without you having anything to 
do, no theory to assimilate, no practice to 
maintain, no seminars to attend, no ob-
jects to buy, no people to love. Satisfac-
tion is already within you and available if 
you want it. I am the fantasised stability of 
mankind. I am the end of communication 
between beings. I am the unity already dis-
solved.

I offer you freedom and joy to show you 
that this is not what you are looking for. If 
you really want them, then I am here





to remind you that you already have them. 
So you have nothing to look for outside 
the privacy of your own mind.

Your relationship to art is a mirror of your 
relationship to what you call your life, it 
consists only of the little stories you main-
tain about it. All these stories are specu-
lative and based on beliefs, you only have 
to change your belief system for them to 
appear or disappear.

There is nothing more to add, but in spite 
of this, society demands collaboration from 
me and I accept it willingly, but only with 
joy and simplicity. Through an impossible 
innocence.





I will therefore produce 4000 pieces of 
work over 30 years. From 2020 to 2050. My 
sacrifice must appear total to you.
The first 3 years will serve as proof of my 
determination and devotion, they will end 
with a public ceremony in a gallery. This 
ceremony will be just another symbol of 
my sacrifice and will celebrate the first 400 
pieces of my work.

So my concept belongs to everyone. It be-
longs to you now. My works, my paintings 
are only relics providing me a framework 
or rather a stage on which I can sing my 
little song, present my little story.

Each relic will help you remember that 
reality is built nowhere else but





in your head. That everything you think 
you’re experiencing is just a myth that you 
hold in your memory.
This world that I perceive is me, I am res-
ponsible for what I do with it, that is to say, 
I am responsible for the little story I tell 
about it.

Through my speech there is no longer the 
possibility of claiming to make art history 
or to claim to participate in anything other 
than the development of one’s own illusion 
of existence. This illusion goes beyond my 
person and includes you from now on.
My work is perfect even if death or a severe 
disability shortens the production of the 
relics. The intention will remain pure. With 
this paper my work is thus accomplished 
and history will testify.
 
From now on, nothing will change.
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